
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 10, 2024 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole      The Honorable Rose DeLauro   

Chairman        Ranking Member  

House Committee on Appropriations    House Committee on Appropriations  

Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

I am requesting funding for the North Sepulveda Pedestrian Island project in fiscal year 2025. 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Los Angeles- Council District 6 

located at 200 N Spring St #470 Los Angeles, CA 90012.  

The funding would be used for improving a blighted median along Sepulveda Boulevard 

between Haynes St. and Lemay St. in Van Nuys. The project will add a safe walkway, ADA 

compliant ramps, new trees, and improved bus stops. This improvement will increase the quality 

of life. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will ensure pedestrians have 

a safe place to walk and take the bus to improve access to employment and educational 

opportunities. 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 

5305(a)(2) – the acquisition, construction, reconstruction, or installation of public works, 

facilities 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

TONY CÁRDENAS 

MEMBER OF CONGRESS 

 


